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Week 3 – Ayla Ord, Cohen Hunia, Dylan 
Mansell, Tegan Pitcher, Millie Backhouse, 
Jordan Boniface, Coby Britton, Chase 
McFarland, William Latimer, Oliver Buckle. 
Week 4 – Ava Cullen, Sasha Campbell, Levi 
Tate, Emily Dunning, Fiona Nash, Amy Fraser, 
Bobbie Dawson, Lucy Sharp, Riley McLean, 
Gabriella Uphof 

Last week Years 4-6 were involved in their outdoor education week. 
Year 6 made the last trip to Rotorua. Next year they will go to an outdoor 
education camp in South Auckland. 
Year 5 made the traditional trip to Lonsdale Park where they learnt a lot about 
the history of New Zealand. Pictured above are Sam, George and Ryan in 
charge of the R Tucker Thompson. This ship is a sailing ship and a rare 
adventure for those concerned. 
Year 4 had an activities week based at school. They visited the Adventure 
Forest, did some Beach Education, competed in the Amazing Race around 
Waipu, went to the pools and walked the Hatea Loop and made Pizzas on the 
Friday. The picture on the right shows students on one of the sculptures on the 
Hatea Loop walk. 



 
Waipu Primary School Ph 4320135    Fax 4320809  
email: office@wps.school.nz  Txt absences to 027393 0218     
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Tena Koutou Katoa 
Dear Parents,  
Activity week for Year 4 students, Lonsdale Camp for 
Year 5 and the Rotorua Camp for Year 6 are all over. 
 I am sure that all students who took part had a 
wonderful time and learnt a lot. Many thanks to 
teaching staff who are prepared to work 24/7 while on 
camp and do all the pre –trip work. They work hard to 
get the best price for everyone and make sure all is 
safe and all paperwork is in place. Discounts and 
funding from the likes of the Oxford Trust, Cervus and 
fundraising help keep the costs down. We do this for 
the benefit of your children. Thank you to parents who 
took time out to assist with various parts of the camps. 
We can’t run these activities and camps without your 
help. 
 
Having students bringing in trip money puts extra work 
on office staff. 140 students with between $26 and $310 
creates a lot of work. Thank you to those who paid 
online. It makes things much easier for us and creates 
a record for all if you can use this method of payment. 
 
Our wonderful office staff also really appreciate it if 
payment can be made before the due date, to save 
them an extra job of having to phone parents and chase 
up outstanding money.  
 
Now  is the time to start saving for 2018 camps. All 
classes will be involved in camps early in 2018 with 
costs between $12 and $80. Next year camps at this 
time of the year will vary in cost but expect $40 for Year 
4, $180 for Year 5 and $350 for Year 6. 
 
If you set up an automatic transfer of $5 a week now 
you will have around $250 in a year. The good fairy 
fund will generally add to this if funds are available so 
you probably won’t have a lot to pay even for the Year 6 
camp. If you start an auto payment of $5 per week 
when your child starts school you will find it will pay for 
all their stationery plus trips and camps while they are 
here. Cindy keeps good track of these automatic 
payments and we will reimburse you if there is any 
outstanding money when you leave the school. Please 
inform Cindy when you want funds transferred for 
payment of a camp/trip etc. She only does this with 
your permission. 
 
BREAM BAY COLLEGE TASTER DAY -20 November  
All Year 5 students are off to the College on this day to try out 
some different things that they do there. Year 6 students 
already enrolled at the College will head there too. They will be 
told their classes for 2018 and meet with their teachers. Buses 
will take children but you are welcome to meet your child at the 
College. 
 
SWIMMING 
Classes will start swimming next week provided the pool is 
warm enough. Students need to bring their swimwear every 
day as swimming is part of the school programme just like 
reading, writing and maths. If students are not swimming they 
should have a note explaining why and for how long they are  
unable to swim. Students need to have swim caps. These are 
available at the office for $3. 
 
BEACH DAY – 13 DECEMBER  
Keep this day free to spend the day at the beach with your 
child. Waipu Cove Camp (Anton and Lucy Trist) are  

 
sponsoring part of this day but we will need lots of help with 
supervision and transport. There will be a lunchtime sausage 
sizzle and a lolly scramble as part of the day. Look for a notice 
about this soon. 
 
BOT SNIPPETS 
The last BOT meeting was held on November 1. Reports were 
presented on ALIM (Accelerated Learning in Maths), 
collaboration and Te Reo. These are all areas we have 
focused on this year. Principal Updates and Financial reports 
were also tabled. 
Main areas of discussion were: 

�  Police checking. A procedure to ensure all parents 
wanting to go on school trips and camps are Police 
vetted is to be put in place. Watch for more news 
around this and how you should go about this. 

�  Recruitment of a new Principal was discussed. 
�  An application is to be made to Oxford Sports Trust 

for more iPads and Maths Buddy. 
�  A draft of our 2018 Strategic plan has been done 

incorporating items from our survey. BOT members 
will be adding to this plan. 

�  Rules are to be drawn up around the hiring of 
Northpine Hall. 

�  School Donations were discussed. They are to be 
increased to $30 a term or discounted to $100 if paid 
in full by the end of Term 1. 

�  The BOT moved into in committee to ratify the 
appointment of a new teacher for Room 3. 

 
NEW STAFF FOR 2018 
Miss Bridget Dyson has been appointed to teach in Room 3 for 
2018. Bridget is from Maungatapere. 
With Mrs Andrews moving back into Room 6 we will be 
employing Mrs Kylie Farr for Deputy Principal release in R6. 
Kylie is from Mangawhai. 
 
Currently we have a teacher aide job and a part time caretaker 
position advertised in the Bream Bay News. 
 
MUFTI DAY - 24 November 
Thank you from the Carnival group for helping out with unused 
or new items for the lucky dip. There is a good selection of 
items for the lucky dip now but it is never too late to donate.�
Mufti day Friday 24 th  November  
This is a carnival ingredient mufti day. The 4 Square have 
been notified of what ingredients will be required so will have 
extra stock in. We are very grateful that Aaron has kindly 
offered to discount Highlander Condensed Milk from the 20th – 
24th of November to $3.50.  
The following list is what we are needing the children that 
choose to dress in mufti to bring: 
ROOMS  INGREDIENTS 
1  White chocolate drops 
2  Dark chocolate drops 
3  Highlander condensed milk  
4  Highlander condensed milk 
5  Unsalted peanuts 
6  Rice bubbles 
7  Pink and white marshmallows 
8  Desiccated coconut 
9  Icing sugar 
10  Icing sugar 
11  Dried cranberries or a sealed packet of nuts     
(almonds, cashews etc) 
Thanks a lot, the sweet stall ladies.  
 
PORTFOLIOS 
Portfolios come home on December 7. Make sure you sit down 
and have a chat with your child about how they are going and  
where they got to with their goals. There are no interviews this 
time of the year. Inside the portfolio will be a note telling them 
their class for 2018. 
 



 

AFTERSCHOOL PICKUPS 
Great to see most people being patient and driving according 
to the conditions. This helps keep our students safe. If your car 
is across the road please cross where I am. The Council have 
made a place to cross there and it is safer than further down 
the road. We have asked the children to train you to cross 
there so please listen to them! 
 
ZONE ATHLETICS 
Our students who have been selected to participate in zone 
athletics will be competing against the other schools in the 
area on this day. Maungaturoto, Paparoa, Kaiwaka, OTP, 
Ruakaka and this year for the first time Mangawhai will join us 
on the day. If your child is involved come along and support 
them. Children 7 years and older will be competing. The day 
starts at 9.40am with the sprint heats. Look out for notices 
coming home after our own school athletics day to see if your 
child/ren qualified for the event. We will be needing helpers 
and supporters for the event. If you are able to help please 
contact Miss Smeehuyzen at school.   
 
POOL KEYS 
Pool Keys will be on sale next week. (20 November) Please 
get in early as there are limited numbers. You need to bring 
$80 to purchase a key and sign an agreement to keep to the 
pool rules. $10 will be refunded once the key is returned in 
2018. 
 
SCHOOL TRIATHALON – 7 December (change of date) 
Our school Triathlon is fast approaching. It is on Thursday 7th 
December. Please mark the date in your diary and come along 
to support your child/children. This is a fun whole school event 
with all children participating! The children will do a swim, bike 
and a run. Look out for further information closer to the 
time. We will also be asking for marshals and helpers for the 
day and would love your involvement.  
Thanks - The P.E Team 
 
JUNIOR PRODUCTION 5/6 December (change of date) 
The Adventures of a Kiwi 
The Junior School Production is being held on Tuesday 5 th  
December  and Wednesday 6 th December . Please note this is 
a change of date (again - sorry) as a lot of our students and 
parents are involved in Touch Rugby�on Thursday and 
Thursday 6th December is their final night of play and their 
prize giving. 
There will be four shows – 
Tuesday 5th December - 1.00 pm – Waipu Primary School 
Senior Students and Kids First  
Tuesday 5th December – 7.00 pm – Public performance 
Wednesday 6th December – 1.00 pm – Public performance 
Wednesday 6th December – 7.00 pm – Public Performance 

 
Because there is limited seating in our new school hall, you will 
need to purchase tickets for the public performances.  
Adults $2-00  Students $1-00  Pre-schoolers Free 
More information about purchasing tickets is on a separate 
notice included in this newsletter.�
 
CHANGE OF DATE 
We have had to alter a couple of dates to work around the final 
night and prize giving at touch. A lot of our students are 
involved in touch so rather than have them torn between 
school and a community event we have made these changes: 

·  Junior Production is now 5 and 6 of December 
·  Triathlon has shifted to 7 December 

Hopefully you are still able to rearrange your calendar to attend 
the events you want to. 
 
PRIZEGIVING 14 December 
Prize giving is at school on 14 December starting at 7pm. We 
will most likely use the outside area in front of R6/7 and 8 
unless the weather is against us. That way we can get the 
children up on the deck They are better able to see and be 
seen! If the weather is poor we will move into Northpine Hall 
 
 
JUNIOR SCHOOL TRIPS TO AUCKLAND 
Many thanks to all the parents, grandparents and caregivers 
who assisted on our recent trips to Auckland. Without your 
support a trip like this is not possible. The children learnt many 
new things on the Ports of Auckland Cruise and from their visit 
to the Auckland Maritime Museum and Kelly Tarlton’s. 
 
We would also like to thank all parents for getting your children 
to school early – it was so nice not to have to phone late 
comers! We know it is a very early start and a long day but it is 
a long way to go and expensive to hire the buses so we always 
want to maximise the opportunity of being in Auckland …… 
and it is only once a year! 
 
Thank you for your support �  
Kind regards Glenice Andrews, Nancy Butler, Amy Eagar, 
Anna Green, Anne Green, Julie Levell, Julie Malone, Beth 
McKay and Debra Van Den Bergen. 
 
NETBALL  
At the end of last term, we held our Waipu Netball Awards 
which celebrated and congratulated all of our players, coaches 
and helpers. It was a wonderful afternoon had by all, with many 
people to thank. Thank you again to all our coaches and 
helpers who helped this season. Without you Waipu Netball 
would not have been able to be run.  
Congratulations to these players who were the standouts in 
their team this year. 

 
 

COMING EVENTS 
NOVEMBER 
20 – BBC taster day for Y5/6 
23 - Zone Athletics here 
24 - Mufti Day  
 

December  
4 - PTA 7pm 
5 - Junior Production 
6 - BOT meeting 1pm 
6 - Junior Production 
7 – Portfolios come home 
7 - School Triathalon 
8 - Y6 shared lunch  
14 - Prizegiving 7pm 
15 - Last Day  

UNIFORM SALES 
Second hand uniforms are available from Kylie 
Jacoby. Phone Kylie on 02102693876 to see what she 
has available. If you have a uniform, you do not ne ed 
consider giving it to Kylie as money from second 
hand clothing comes back to the school. 
The uniforms are held at school but you need to 
arrange a time with Kylie to view on Wednesday 
between 8am and 9.30am. 

Waipu Gold  Most Outstanding - Claire Boakes  
Most Consistent - Toby Porter 
Most Improved - Keita Morrison 
Sportsmanship - Pippi Panui-Park 

Waipu Silver  Most Outstanding - Adara Lunjevich 
Most Improved - Sophie Heron 
Sportsmanship - Olivia Papworth  

Waipu Bronze  Most Outstanding - Benjamin Porter 
Most Improved - Emily Stuart 

Waipu Ladybirds  Most Outstanding - Saskia Martin 
Most Improved - Mila Widdup 

Waipu Bumblebees  Most Outstanding - Kiera Stevens  
Most Improved - Lucy Troost 
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Beach front camping & cabins 
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Conrad Green  

Licensed Building Practitioner  

094371507  or   021516864 

greeniebuilders@yahoo.com 
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Fresha Valley supports Waipu Primary School 
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Need to sell your home? We’ve got your back  
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Pizza Barn 
2 Cove Road 

Phone 4321011 


